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To the people of God at Our Redeemer, 

This is an exciting summer for our family at Our Redeemer.  I am writing this with the 
sound of hammers and saws in the background.  We have begun our renovation project in the 
Sunday School rooms.  We have also begun updating our sound system in the sanctuary.  You 
may have noticed the camera on the balcony railing.  This, properly connected to a computer, 
will allow us to broadcast my sermons on the website.  Our hope is that our homebound 
members will be able to stay more connected with the worship life of the church, and we pray 
that this is a way to reach out to those who are searching for the message of salvation in 
Christ.   
 The goal of this entire project is evangelism.  We seek to enhance our Sunday School 
program and share Christ with more children (and their parents).  We seek to reach out to our 
community and beyond through a presence on the Internet (last year I had a request from 
someone from North Carolina to reprint something I had written).   
 Our Redeemer has a long history of mission and evangelism.  It is seen in the work of 
the Holy Spirit in our midst over the years, beginning with a few dozen gathering at Durst’s 
Dairy.  It is seen in our ongoing investment in the education of our children at St. James 
Lutheran School.  It is seen in our commitment to over sea missions in Europe, Turkey, Africa, 
and New Guinea.   
 We are blessed to have a long standing relationship with the Federwitz family, as Our 
Redeemer has supported their work of Bible translation for many years.  On July 15, we will be 
blessed to welcome Jonathan and Carrie Federwitz and their four children.  They are 
missionaries in Papua New Guinea working with Lutheran Bible Translators.  There will be 
separate presentations for adults and children following the worship service.  Please come and 
participate.  I am sure adults and children would be interested in what it is like to live in the 
jungle.  We are privileged to be a part of the ministry of Christ’s Church as His Gospel is 
shared locally and throughout the world. 
 It is an exciting time for the family of Our Redeemer.  I look forward to participating with 
you in the sharing of God’s Word as we continue our work within Christ’s Church. 
 

In Christ, 

     Pastor Eden 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Who’s Who at Our Redeemer- 
 

 
President 

 
Larry Foster 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2012 

 
Vice-President 

 
Bill Dicks 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2012 

 
Secretary 

 
Wanda Spohr 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2012 

 
Treasurer 

 
Donna Haire 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2012 

 
Financial Secretary 

 
Janett Mueller 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Education Board 

 
Becky Lunt 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2013 

 
 

 
Lisa Howerton 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
Hannah Ott, S. S. Supt., ex officio 

 
appointed 

 
 

 
Melissa Knapp, S.S. Supt., ex officio 

 
appointed 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Board of Elders 

 
Terry Morse 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sept. 2013 

 
 

 
Jerry Lunt 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sept. 2013 

 
 

 
???? 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sept. 2013 

 
 

 
Chris Knapp 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sept. 2012 

 
 

 
Ryan Vaughn 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sept. 2012 

 
 

 
Ray Miklius 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sept. 2012 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Evangelism Board 

 
Rosie Meyer 

 
Nov. 2010 – Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
Michelle Urbon 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2013 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Property Board 

 
Steve Kaiser  

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2013 

 
 

 
Bill Humphrey 

 
Oct. 2010 –  Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Stewardship Board 

 
Eldon Schoch 

 
Oct. 2011 - Sep. 2013 

 
 

 
Jim Howerton 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Youth Ministry Board 

 
Heidi Schlipman 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
???? 
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Remembering In Our Prayers 
REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE IN OUR NATION’S MILITARY SERVICES: Mark and Kari 
Adams, Mark Borg, Paul Boriack, Steve Clark, Aaron DeWerff, Michael Goodwin, John 
Haines, Blake Hemmann, Zach Howerton, Ryan Keller, Jason Klauser, Dan Meyer, John 
Miller, Jeremy Myers, Amanda Schwartz, Jeremy Schwartz, Aaron Schmitt, Ryan Thruston, 
Marc Troxel, Kristen Vahle, and Patrick Weppler. 

 

REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE WITH ONGOING HEALTH NEEDS: Nick Austin, Sean Burner, Chris 
Clevenger, Joann Durbin, Max Ellerbrock, Joseph Hoebing, Elaine Hyer, Roger Hyer, Kim Long, 
Michael Morgan, Nancy Ott, Karen Lannerd Sams, Cole Schullian, Jenita Stephens, Kory Tournear, 
Janet Terwische, Jacob Weimer, Vicki Wemhoener and Judy Wessel. 
 

REMEMBER OUR SHUT-IN MEMBERS AND FRIENDS : Norma Baird, Guye Dedert, Maxine Delven, Gloria 
Douglas, Barbara Ebel, Doreetha Elliott, Ralph Genenbacher, Ruth Holt, Merle Kuntemeier, Florence & 
Dorothy Lavery, Jesse Leenerts, Bob McGartland, Jacqueline Mickens, Marilyn Newman, Dorothy 
Pflantz, Dora Rodefeld, LaVora Scoggan, Ike Shaffer, Lucille Stuffing, Thea Sueltman, Ida Utterback, 
Robert Wemhoener, Lucille Wiskirchen. 
 

Keep Our Missionaries in Your Prayers  
Our Family in Turkey 
Apple of His Eye Mission Society,  
The Evangelical Lutheran Church in Latvia,  
The Lutheran Church of the Redeemer, Harlow, Essex, U.K.,        
The Independent Evangelical Lutheran Church in Germany,  
Mrs. Alvina Federwitz in Liberia, West Africa,     
Jonathan and Carrie Federwitz and their children in Papua New Guinea,  
Danny and Becca DeLoach and their children in Pasadena, California (Studying for Doctorate)  
Mrs. Julie Lutz, home on furlough. 
 

Our Seminary Students  
Concordia Theological Seminary, St. Louis: 

Chris Troxel,  
 

                               Our Mission 
To the glory of God we are SHARING Our Redeemer by … 
                             CARING for one another in Christian love and compassion 

                       ENCOURAGING growth and outreach through worship and Bible study 
 

Sunday School Staff 
Superintendents – Melissa Knapp & Hannah Ott                    Pre-school – Kari Mercurio & Susan Weiss                                                
Kindergarten – Suzanne Troxel                    Grades 1 & 2 – Monica Foster               
Grades 3 & 4 – Hayley Ott           Grades 5 & 6 - Donna Haire            
Grades 7 & 8 - Cyndi Ott                High School – Steve & Donna Schoch 
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   News & Notes  

Drawer Cart by the Office Steps  
    Top Drawer: For McDonald’s receipts, Camp-
bell's labels & General Mills box tops for 
education, HyVee UPCs, & Tyson A+ lablels. 
They benefit the St. James school library. They 
can’t use the Betty Crocker or the Kool-Aid 
points though. Thanks!    
     2nd Drawer: For any type used greeting card 
fronts. Good Samaritan home uses them to 
make things.  

3rd Drawer: For cancelled stamps for mis-
sions. They must be complete stamps.  
 
GREETING CARDS (sponsored by the PLuS 
group) Be sure to check out the variety of as-
sorted greeting cards. Each card is only $ .50. 
 
Lutheranism & the Classics II , Fort Wayne, 
September 28-29 – Register by Sept. 14 on 
www.ctsfw.edu/Classics See the brochure in 
the secretary’s window.      
 

Approved NEW summer schedule .  Sat 
night service @ 5:00 p.m.  One service @ 9:00 
on Sunday morning & No Sunday School for 
children or adults. June 10th - August 19th.  
During this time we plan to remodel the Sunday 
School opening room, the Classrooms and the 
Nursery. Aug. 26th – Rally Day for Sun. School. 
 

EMAIL REQUEST - We would like 
everyone who has email to give us your email 
address.  Just write it on the bottom of your 
attendance card or send it to 
secretary@ourredeemerquincy.org 
 

Ebel’s Announce Janitorial Retirement 
Al and Missy Ebel have announced their 

retirement from the janitorial duties at Our 
Redeemer.  For over 13 years, they have 
provided excellent janitorial service.  They have 
been a blessing to this congregation and we 
thank them for all of their hard work. 
     As a result of this announcement, the 
congregation will be hiring for this position.   A 
copy of the job description can be obtained 
from the church office.   If you or someone you 
know is interested in this position, please send 
a resume to the church office by July 29th. 
 
New Portals of Prayer  are here.  Help your-
self. Large print copies - on the Narthex table. 

The Rada Cutlery is an 
ongoing fundraiser. 
Orders will be placed 
when a total of $60 has 
been turned in.   

Rada has a variety of products: cutlery, 
stoneware, soy wax candles, and quick mixes. 

Catalogs are available.  Feel free to take 
one.  Sales to benefit Lutheran education! 

Thank you to all of you who have placed orders.  
We hope you are enjoying your items, and we 

appreciate your support! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           

 
 
Food Bank – Our Church still offers food to 
our families who need a helping hand. If you 
know of someone who needs some help, 
contact Cyndi Ott @ 223-1769.  
 
The Magdeburg Conference - The goal of 
the Magdeburg Conference is to foster the 
study of the Confessions among laity & clergy. 
   Speaker: Dr. Cameron MacKenzie 
   Topic: Augsburg Confession Article IV -                       
   When : August 18, 2012           Justification                                                                                                                             
   Where: Christ Lutheran Church, Normal, IL.       
 

2012 National Lutheran Youth Worker 
Conference – San Antonio, TX July 12-13, 
$295.00 register at www.nlywc.com 
 

     Page 4 

IN STOCK RADA ITEMS AVAILABLE 

EVERYDAY in the OLD CHAPEL. 
Just make your selections and leave your 

payment. NO TAX. NO SHIPPING. 

If you would like to order any additional 

items, please fill out an order to submit 

with your payment. 

 

Do you have a little time to give?   The 
ORLC Scrip Fund is in need of volunteers for 
all shifts and especially the shift after 
late service.  You don't have to be a St. 
James parent to volunteer.  Anyone can 
volunteer!  If you have any questions, please 
don't hesitate to ask a current scrip 
volunteer.  All help is very much 
appreciated.  Thank you for your support of 
the ORLC Scrip Fund 

 



Luther Sites Trip: Here’s another opportunity 
to visit some of the Luther sites in Germany.  
Join David H. Rohe on a nine day excursion 
where we will visit Augsburg, of the Augsburg 
Confession, Speyer, where two Diets were 
held, the largest Luther monument, located in 
Worms, Oberammergau, and the Silent Night 
Chapel in Salzburg, Austria.  This journey will 
take us to Oktoberfest in Munich, Innsbruck 
Austria, Lucern, Switzerland, and a return 
through the Black Forest of Germany.  We will 
depart on September 24, 2012 and return on 
October 2, 2012.  The cost of the journey is 
$2500 which includes air fare, hotels, two meals 
a day in Europe, most entries, and the motor 
coach throughout the trip.  For more information 
and to register, contact me at drohe1@aol.com 
 
 Luther Hostel – October 6-9, for adults 55 & 
older. An Education & Fellowship Opportunity at 
Concordia Seminary. The theme this year is: 
“One King-Two Kingdoms: Living as a Christian 
American” Cost is $325 per person and on-
Campus housing is available. Side trips are 
also available.  See the office for the flyer and 
registration forms.  Deadline is Sept. 7, 2012. 
 
OAFC Events : Join us at our events for fun, 
fellowship and the joy of spreading the Good 
News of Jesus.  Help us make the Central 
Illinois Area grow. If you have questions contact 
Jamie Louderback at jamieoafc@live.com or 1-
217-430-4760.  
     Here is an updated list of the 2012 
weekends, so that you can plan to take the 
appropriate time off from work, etc. 
Jul.  Training, Good Shephard, Collinsville(Nat.)  
July 18-27,  10 day travel team 
August  
Sept. 21-23  Good Shepherd, Sherman, IL 
October  
November 
December  New Years TBA 
 
Lutheran’s For Life National Conference 
– Aug. 3 - 4, Westin Chicago Northwest Hotel, 
400 Park Blvd., Itasca, IL.  Rev. Ken Klaus 
(formerly of the Lutheran Hour) will be the 
keynote speaker.  To register or for more 
information go to www.lutheransforlife.org   
 

 
Lutheran Child and Family Services of Illinois’ 
professional licensed counselors can help with 
any problem. They provide individual, couple, 
marital and family counseling to help address 
all types of situations. Insurance is accepted. 
Call 800-363-LCFS (5237) to schedule a FREE 
confidential initial consultation. 
 
Sunday School Position Available  

·  Preschool co-teacher (can work out 
schedule with other teacher) 

·  Starting Fall 2012 (Rally Day is later part 
of August) 

·  Growing in Christ materials are used 
(lesson plans and student material 
provided) 

If interested or if you have further questions, 
please contact Hannah Ott or Melissa Knapp. 
 

Summer Camp:  If you 
are looking for a summer 
camp that will enrich your 
child’s spiritual life and 
outdoor appreciation then 

consider Camp CILCA.  Visit www.cilca.org and 
see the wonderful and exciting times your 
child/children may have at camp this summer.  
Lots of new programs and traditional programs 
available.  If you have any questions feel free to 
call Pastor Johnson at 217-416-1833. 

 
Summer Choir  will meet on a 
Sunday morning @ 8:40 a.m. and 
rehearse a familiar hymn to sing 
in the service that day.  ANYONE 
who would like to sing, feel free 

to join us. (no parts required!) Tentative dates 
are Jul. 22 & Aug. 19th.   So, if you have always 
wanted to sing with the choir, but felt unable to 
attend weekly rehearsals, this your chance to 
join in making a ”Joyful noise unto the Lord”. 
 
St. James Lutheran School Cookbooks  
for sale! These are hardcover, 3-ring bound 
cookbooks listing hundreds of recipes sub-
mitted by LCMS churches and school families. 
The cost is $20 per cookbook. They make great 
presents!!  Checks should be made out to St. 
James Lutheran School PTL. They are on 
display in the old Chapel.                         Page 5                             



LWML asking for HELP  - For one of their 
second quarter mission projects they are 
funding a Lutheran World Relief Gift of a 
Community Water System.   In some countries 
around the world there is no fresh drinking 
water. A donation of $500 will fund a water 
solution that’s appropriate, sustainable and life-
giving. The LWML is asking for the congrega-
tion to help them by matching their $250 
contribution. They appreciate all the help you 
can give by putting your weekly mites in the 
acrylic mite box in the narthex.          
 
SCRIP Patrons:  In thanks for your use of the 
SCRIP program, on the first weekend each 
month, we are offering $1 off for each $100 
purchased.  For example, if you purchase $100 
of Kohl’s or HyVee, you only need to pay $99.  
It is just our way of returning thanks. 
 
Jonathan and Carrie Federwitz  will be 
visiting ORLC Sunday, July 15.  Following 
worship, they will have a program informing us 
of their ongoing mission in Papua New Guinea.  
Their four children are excited to do their own 
presentation (with a movie) about what it is like 
to be a missionary’s child. ORLC has supported 
the work of the Federwitz family for many years. 
Please make this agood turn out for them!  
 
Concordia Food Bank If anyone is 
interested in mailing coupons to the Seminary 
Food Bank, the address is: Concordia Food 
Bank, 801 Seminary Place, St. Louis, MO 
63105.   

 
KEYS:  Will whoever has the Altar Committee 
Keys PLEASE RETURN  them or call the 
church office (223-1769) to tell me you have 
them.  This is the 2nd set to disappear. 
 
CRAYONS - Do you have old or broken 
crayons lying around? We have two young 
brothers who are working to take old crayons 
and make them into new crayon shapes. There 
is a bucket on the countertop in the lounge 
where you can deposit your donated 
crayons.  You can leave the paper on, and they 
will take care of the rest.  Thanks!! 
 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL Opportunities 
St. James, Jul. 3, 10, 17, 5:30–8:00 p.m. 
 

St. James School News 
ENROLLMENT continues.  If you have not 
completed an enrollment form, please do so as 
soon as possible.  If you need another form or 
have any questions, please contact the school 
office.  Please put out your St. James yard 
signs and display them in your yard! (New signs 
and holders are available in the school office.)  

 

LOOKING FOR TEACHERS  – We have part-
time teaching positions available for the 
upcoming school year.  These positions 
include: Grade 2 (mornings), Grade 4 
(afternoons), Grade 6 (mornings), and Grades 
7/8 Math teacher (one class per day).  We are 
also in need of someone to work the morning 
Extended Care (7 a.m. - 8:15 a.m.).  All 
interested parties should contact Mr. 
Landskroener in the school office. 
 

FIRST DAY OF THE 2012-2013 SCHOOL 
YEAR will be Monday, August 20th.  School will 
be dismissed at 11:30 a.m.  There will only be 
bus service before school that day. 
 

KEEP SAVING THOSE BOXTOPS - thank you 
for saving the General Mills Box Tops for 
Education labels.  The St. James library 
recently received a check for $377.90!! Please 
keep saving them during the summer.  
      Mrs. Hageman 
 

SUPPORTING CHRISTIAN EDUCATION  – 
The members of St. James, Our Redeemer and 
the Lutheran Church of St. John have done a 
marvelous job in supporting St. James Lutheran 
School.  We are asking your help in reaching 
beyond our local congregations. In your mailbox 
you will find a letter.  You may respond to this 
letter if you are so moved.  But what we would 
really like for you to do is mail this letter to four 
or five individuals who you think love their Lord, 
love children and support Lutheran Schools. 
Additional copies are in the church or school 
office.  Thank you for your continued support! 
 

PREK4 FOR THE 2012-2013 SCHOOL YEAR -
St James is expanding their morning Pre-K4 
class and will no longer offer the Pre-K4 class 
in the afternoon.            
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ORLC Scrip Fund 
MAY 2012 SCRIPT REPORT 

      

Cash      
Beginning Balance  $2,271.72      
       + Receipts  16,200.05      
      -Purchases (16,279.71)     
Ending Balance  $2,192.06      
        Change In Cash  $(79.66)  
Inventory (Cards on Hand)      
  Beginning Balance   5,230   5/1/2012    
  Ending Balance   4,495   5/31/2012    
        Change In Inventory  $(735.00) 
      
       Overall Effect of Change  $(814.66)  
  
      
         Reconciliation to  
Ending Balance Cash   $ 2,210.31     bank statement 
Ending Balance Cards $ 4,495.00      $2,192.06  Ending report balance 
Total Assets    $6,705.31       plus May payments not clrd. 
Less: Liabilities    -    (loan from the Church)         
          300.00  (cards owed to customers) $2,192.06  Bank Stmt. Ending 
Balance 
Total Equity    $6,405.31      
      
 
 
      

 
Free Christian Teen Concert  in St. Louis on Sat., Aug. 11 @ the Chesterfield Amphitheater 
featuring Mynista.  Free food too!  Five14 from the Lutheran Hour Ministries offers cutting edge 
evangelism. 

 
 
 

Cool school supplies, school clothes, fun college dorm 
necessities…it’ll be time to start shopping before we know it.  
Don’t forget ORLC Scrip Fund Program to do your shopping.  
Not sure if your stores are available, take a look in the green 
binders (located at the scrip table) to find out or ask any scrip 

volunteer, they would be glad to help you. 
Thank you for your support of the program and the Lutheran 

education of the ORLC kids! 
It is very much appreciated! 
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July Puzzle Page Answer: page 14 – “Cast your cares on the Lord and he will sustain you; 
He will never let the righteous fall.”  Ps. 55:22 



  
Evening Ladies Aid 

 
What a beautiful evening we had for our carry-in picnic meeting on 
June 14th at Wavering Park! It was such a big hit that we will probably 
make it an annual event.  
 
Pastor and Malinda were our hosts serving up tasty hamburgers and 
hotdogs with the other members each contributing a special dish to 
round out our delicious meal.  
 

Joann Reichert (Vice-President) started the business portion of our meeting with a devotion from the 
book, ‘God is in the Small Stuff’, entitled ‘Giving God Time’. The devotion, based on Psalms 37:7, 
was a wonderful reminder for us about God’s perfect timing with everything in our life…to wait 
patiently for Him. A much needed reminder, especially since we would rather run things on our timing 
much too often! ☺  
 
For unfinished business ….The shut-ins list is still in the process of being updated with Pastor 
adding a couple of names to the list. 
 
Rosie, Sharon, Suzanne and Michele shared some of their favorite highlights from the District 
Convention in Rock Island earlier this month. It was held at our out-going CID President’s home 
church, Immanuel Lutheran, which is very new and very beautiful!  
 
The highlight shared most by everyone was the inspiring Julia Wehrenberg from Normal, IL, who has 
been serving as a missionary with LCMS World Missions in South Africa for a couple of years. What a 
blessing she must have been to the many orphans and the rural village of Shongweni! Julia spoke of 
the many blessings God provided to the ministry while serving there. 
  
New business discussed …The Friendship Tea invitation from St. Paul’s in Pittsfield was announced 
for June 23rd and that whoever was interested in going to please contact Sharon Reinberg. Our 
movie night  coming up in August  was also discussed. Watch for details! 
 
The Federwitz’ will be the recipients of one of our third quarter 
mission projects. Can’t wait for them to come to town! A local 
project will be finalized at the next meeting after more 
information is gathered. 
 
We closed the meeting with a mites devotion from Mary Morse 
and the Lord’s Prayer. 
 
Next month our meeting is a surprise location (TBA) fun event hosted by Michele. 
 
Any of you ladies who are thinking you might like to be a part of our group; we hope to see you at a 
meeting soon to check us out!  Our group is so blessed with the many gifts, talents and resources of 
all the ladies and we welcome you to join us in “serving the Lord with gladness”!  
 
If you would like more information about our Evening Ladies Aid Society, please contact any LWML 
member, Michele Clevenger at 217-224-7881 or m.l.clevenger@comcast.net  or check out the LWML 
on the World Wide Web at www.lwmlcid.org or www.lwml.org.   
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   July Birthdays

 1   Gabriel Vaughn 
 2   Gloria Douglas 
 3   Kevin Knoernschild 
 3   Isaac Ott 
 4   Sarama Schnack 
 5   Cameron Casanova 
 5   Jayme Jefferson 
 6   Ashley Key 
 7   Ethan Sass 
 8   Madeline Miklius 
 8   James Valentine II 
 8   Patrick Weppler 
 9   Palin Cleaves 
 9   Anthony Ebel 
10   Carolyn Bruemmer 
 

 
 

10   Elizabeth Mix 
11   William Bowles 
11   Abigail Kemp 
11   Hannah Kemp 
11   Warren Vahle 
12   Ava Nickelson 
12   Linda Waterkotte 
13   Kelle Baird 
14   Kristen Myers 
15   Nathan Hoebing 
16   Denise Lucas 
16   Alayna Schlipman 
16   Jessica Showman 
17   Madison Frohn 
17   Nancy Ott 
18   Chet Vahle 

 
 
19   Jamie Lunt 
20   Emily Becker 
20   Miliss Ebel 
20   Julianna Eden 
22   LeRoy Goodwin 
22   William Haire 
23   Alex Schlipman 
28   Stacy Manton 
28   Jacquelyn Weisenburger 
29   Lynda Baker 
29   Zoey Klauser 
30   Amanda Creely 
30   Rachel Foster 
30   Ray Johnson 
31   Jesse Leenerts 
31     Sharon Reinberg 

 
 

July Anniversaries 
 

 1   Gary & Carolyn Cramlett 
 2   Bruce & Judith Burner 
 3   Christian & Victoria Schweitzer 
 4   Kirk & Vicki Wemhoener 
 9   Martin & Malinda Eden 
10   Warren & Doris Vahle 
12   Christopher & Melissa Knapp 
12   Gary & Sandra Peters 
15   Jeremy & Stacey Gruen 

15   Michael & Emily Vahle 
16   Justin & Hayley Harvey 
16   William & Eleanor Schlegl 
18   Milton & Carolyn Bruemmer 
21   Cameron & Christine Clevenger 
26   Jeffrey & Heather Wolfmeyer 
27   Kent & Karen Knoernschild 
31     William & Linda Waterkotte 

 
 

July Baptisms 
 

1   Melissa Knapp 
1   Dorothy Pflantz 
1   Victoria Schweitzer 
1   Kayla Walker 
1   Michelle Wolfmeyer 
3   Brenda Fleming 
3   Todd Shackelford 
5   Bernice Jording 
5   Simon Nickelson 
6   Connie Louderback 
8   Lela Dodd 
8   Trent Douglas 

10   Amanda Dedert 
12   Carolyn Kaiser 
14   Madeline Ehmen 
14   Craig Wiesemann 
15   Taylor Frink 
16   Marilyn Lehenbauer 
16   Avery Schlipman 
18   Ciera Clevenger 
18   Connor Clevenger 
20   Cailin Clevenger 
21   Bradley Longcor II 
21   Bradley Longcor III 

21   Jessie Valentine 
22   Arianna Fischer 
23   Evan Sass 
24   Sandra Callahan 
24   Evelyn McDowell 
27   Emily Becker 
27   Bradley Scharnhorst 
29   Lynn Sharrow 
30   Brett Baird 
30   Madison Frohn 
30   Donna Goodwin 
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Assignments for July 2012 
 

Communion Assistants: 

Sun., July 1 at 9:00 a.m. Ryan Vaughn  Terry Morse 
 
Sat., July 7 at 5:00 p.m. Dennis Go 

 

  
Sun., July 8 at 9:00 a.m. Gary Hyer  Bob Jording 
 
Sat., July 14 at 5:00 p.m. 

 
Dennis Go 

  

 
Sun., July 15 at 9:00 a.m. 

 

Stan Yelton 
 

Bruce Burner 
 
Sat., July 21 at 5:00 p.m. 
 

Dennis Go  
 
Sun., July 22 at 9:00 a.m. 

 
Bill Dicks  

 
Brad Ehmen 

 
Sat., July 28 at 5:00 p.m. 

 

Dennis Go 

 
 

Sun., July 29 at 9:00 a.m. 

 

Joe Cleaves 
 

 Steve Kaiser 

 
 
 
Ushers:                       

 
  All June Saturdays at 5:00 p.m. Bill Schanbacker  
 
Sun., July 1, 8, 15 at 9:00 a.m. Steve Kaiser, Joe Cleaves, Chet & Barb Vahle 
 

Sun., July 22 & 29 at 9:00 a.m. 
 

Larry & Monica Foster, Jerry & Becky Lunt 
 
Registration Slips:  Katie Koenig 
  
 Altar Care:  Marilyn Lehenbauer, Eleanor Schlegl, Barb Ellerbrock 
 
 Counters:  Shirley Foster & Becky Lunt 
   
 Drivers:  Roger & Steve Hyer    
 
 Parish Nurse:   None  
 
 
If you wish to help in one of these areas, please contact the church office at 223-1769 or by email:              
Secretary@OurRedeemerQuincy.org or one of the following people:        
Greeters: Early Service – Sandy Callahan      
      Late Service -- Ruth Hall             
Communion Assistants -- Ryan Vaughn               
Altar Care – Ryan Vaughn 
Special Services – Ray Miklius      
Ushers: Early - Jerry Lunt       
     Late – Terry Morse                                                                                            
      Saturdays – Chris Knapp 
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Pastoral Report 
(May 1 – May 31, 2012) 

 
 
Official Acts  

Baptisms 
  
      Confirmations: 
 
      Funerals 
  Dolores Bruenger                       5/31/12 
 Weddings 
 
 
Membership Changes  

Gains  [+6B, +4C] 
Infant Baptisms  [+0B, +0C] 

   
  Confirmations [+0B, +0C]    
    

Transfers  In [+6B, +4C] 
  Jim Lucas                                  5/18/12 
  Denise Lucas          5/18/12 
  Autumn Lucas          5/18/12 
  Rebecca Lucas         5/18/12 
  Elizabeth Lucas         5/18/12 
  Sarah Lucas          5/18/12   
     

Losses  [-3B, -3C] 
Death  [-1B, -1C]                 

             Dolores Bruenger                      5/27/12 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

  Transfers Out [-2B, -2C] 
  Donna Troxel                            5/31/12 
  Larry Troxel          5/31/12 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Statistical Adjustment  [+/-0B, +/-0C ] 

 
Membership  

 
Jan. 1, 2012  

 
Gains  

 
Losses  

 
 May 31, 2012 

 
   Baptized 

 
589 

 
+22 

 
-12 

 
599 

 
   Confirmed 

 
455 

 
+21 

 
-11 

 
465 

                                            
 
 
 
 
 

 Page 12  



 

Estimated Annual Scrip Program Revenue  if  100 families participated: 
 

 Monthly Per Family 
Expenditures 

Projected Annual Per Family 
Revenue 

Projected Annual Organization 
Revenue 

Groceries $300.00 $144.00 $14,400.00 

Gasoline $200.00 $60.00 $6,000.00 

Dining Out $50.00 $60.00 $6,000.00 

Clothing $50.00 $36.00 $3,600.00 

Entertainment / Video 
Rentals 

$20.00 $21.60 $2,160.00 

Home Repair / 
Improvement 

$50.00 $12.00 $1,200.00 

Total Annual Estimated Revenue for your Organization  $33,360.00 
 

 

 
 

Estimated Annual Scrip Program Revenue if 200 families participated: 
 Monthly Per Family 

Expenditures 
Projected Annual Per Family 

Revenue 
Projected Annual Organization 

Revenue 

Groceries $300.00 $144.00 $28,800.00 

Gasoline $200.00 $60.00 $12,000.00 

Dining Out $50.00 $60.00 $12,000.00 

Clothing $50.00 $36.00 $7,200.00 

Entertainment / Video 
Rentals 

$20.00 $21.60 $4,320.00 

Home Repair / 
Improvement 

$50.00 $12.00 $2,400.00 

Total Annual Estimated Revenue for your Organization $66,720.00 

 

 

Estimated Annual Scrip Program Revenue if 300 families participated: 
 Monthly Per Family 

Expenditures 
Projected Annual Per Family 

Revenue 
Projected Annual Organization 

Revenue 

Groceries $300.00 $144.00 $43,200.00 

Gasoline $200.00 $60.00 $18,000.00 

Dining Out $50.00 $60.00 $18,000.00 

Clothing $50.00 $36.00 $10,800.00 

Entertainment / Video 
Rentals 

$20.00 $21.60 $6,480.00 

Home Repair / 
Improvement 

$50.00 $12.00 $3,600.00 

Total Annual Estimated Revenue for your Organization $100,080.00 
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PUZZLE PAGE 
 

MY HELPER 
by 

William Schlegl 
 
 

 Find the correct ending for each word.  You will learn who is the best helper that 
you can have. 
 

 
 
 
 C __ __ __          Y __ __ __          C __ __ __ __          O __ 
 
 
 T __ __          L __ __ __          A __ __          H __          W __ __ __ 
 
 
 S U S __ __ __ __          Y __ __;          H __          W __ __ __ 
 
 
 N __ __ __ __            L __ __          T __ __ 
 
 
 R I G H T __ __ __ __          F __ __ __. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

H E A L L T A I N A S T E 
I L L A R E S E O U S E V E R O R D 
N D E T E I L L H E 

O U R O U N   
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